

Economic Development Corporation of the City of Detroit

May 17, 2010

Mr. Jerry T. Bell, Jr. Bell Hydroplane Racing Team, LLC P.O. Box 1462 Detroit, MI 48214

RE:

Hydroplane Boat Races

June 18-21, 2010

Dear Mr. Bell:

The Economic Development Corporation of Detroit, the EDC, withdraws its offer for a Short Term Occupancy agreement with Bell Hydroplane Racing Team, LLC. It appears that Bell Hydroplane does not have the appropriate permits to conduct such an event.

Furthermore, it appears that the proposed boat racing event is not endorsed, or associated with the Detroit Riverfront Conservancy's *River Day's* event.

Best wishes to you in your future endeavors.

Sincerely,

Tracie Tillinger,

EDC

Submitted via email: bellhydroplaneteam@att.net